The Electronic Alumni Newsletter of Ohr Somayach

# B'Yachad

Adar 5758 • 1998

#### **TOGETHER**

# RABBI PINDRUS RALLIES ALUMNI TO THE OHR SOMAYACH CAUSE

t seems that nothing gets Ohr Somayach alumni in North America together as much as sharing the happy news that "Rav Pindrus is back in town!"

Who else can see or speak to almost 150 former talmidim of the Yeshiva from California to Maine during a single visit?

Rabbi Pindrus' most recent visit must be viewed from the perspective of "generations" of Ohr Somayach talmidim in order to fully appreciate it. His first Shabbos was spent participating in the Bar Mitzvah of the son of **Rabbi Dovid Silberman**. Aside from serving as National Director of the Ohr Somayach Alumni Association, Dovid is a distinguished rebbie in Yeshivas Toras Emes Kaminetz in Brooklyn where his record as a successful educator has inspired scores of alumni to follow his example in contributing their talents to Jewish education.

Along with our Mazel Tov to Dovid and his family on the Bar Mitzvah, we must add a special thanks to them for providing hospitality to Rabbi Pindrus and to Rabbi Weinbach during their visits to the New York area.

From one alumni simcha to another! The wedding of **Reuven Abedon** was a virtual reunion of alumni from a wide range of Ohr Somayach eras. With the renowned Gaon **Rav Dovid Cohen**, Rav of the Gevul Yaavitz community in Brooklyn and a past Scholar-in-Residence at an Ohr Lagolah Teachers' Training Seminar, serving as Mesader Kiddushin, and outstanding roshei yeshiva participating, Reuven's wedding was a living testimonial to the high regard which the Torah community has for our talmidim.

In addition to his traditional urging alumni to show their hakoras hatov gratitude to Ohr Somayach with financial support of its efforts, Rabbi Pindrus joined Rabbi Reuven Geffen (see separate article on his trip below) in calling upon former talmidim to help in the recruitment efforts for new students through the JLE summer and winter programs.

## KEEP IN TOUCH

t may seem like a long time since you've been here, but you are still part of the Ohr Somayach Family. You carry our heart and soul with you wherever you go, whatever you are now doing in your every-day life.

We want to maintain the link. We want you to be able to receive our newsletters, updates and information on reunions.

Thanks to all of you who have taken the time to give us your current address and phone number. If you haven't heard from us, be expecting a call. If you find a message on your answering machine, please return it. It will only take a minute.

If you know that we only have your old address or telephone number, don't wait. Call us right away. The special number for this project is (718) 692-3312. You'll get either Rivkah Leah or an answering machine. If you would rather contact us in Israel, call Rabbi Pindrus at 011-972-2-581-0315.

We want to maintain the connection with you. If you find the time, please write or

continued over

## The Return of Rabbi Geffen

o many former talmidim were so excited about the last trip to the States of Rabbi Reuven Geffen that Ohr Somayach prevailed upon him to make a return visit. In a whirlwind two-week tour of communities with large alumni concentrations, the Director of Ohr Somayach's Introductory Program managed to meet and talk with a large number of people who had studied at Ohr Somayach or participated in its JLE programs.

In Chicago, thanks to the devoted efforts of **David Limond** and **Lyle Wexler**, over 40 alumni participated in a get-together which featured a shiur by **Rabbi Yehoshua Bertram** and a showing of the "Ohr-Dessa" video cassette which dramatically portrays Ohr Somayach's educational system in Russia.

Rabbi Geffen reported on the new programs at Ohr Somayach and showed film clips of past JLE programs as he urged alumni to take an active role in recruiting participants for JLE programs and following-up on those who have participated.

During his stay in Chicago, Rabbi Geffen was able to touch base with alumnus **Rabbi Yehuda Albin**, Ohr Somayach's representative in that city, and with **Rabbi Yehoshua Karsch**, a former staff member who is now outreach director of the Chicago Community Kolel. He also met with key outreach people in the city such as **Rabbi Avrohom Alter** of Migdal Torah and **Rabbis Donny Deutsch** and **Moshe Katz** of Chicago Torah Network and discussed with them the programs which Ohr Somayach offers to their recruits

Baltimore provided Rabbi Geffen with that special experience which is shared by all of the Ohr Somayach rabbeim who go abroad - the unexpected discovery of former talmidim in every yeshiva and shul that they enter. After an alumni get-together in the home of **Rephoel Waldman**, dinner with **Bradley Bregin** and telephone conversations with dozens of others, he entered Yeshivas Ner Israel after ten in the evening and ran into five former JLE participants!

continued over

#### Let's Share Our Simchas

#### TOGETHER

with B'Yachad

Send us your
Mazel Tov announcements
and articles for publication.
Mail to B'Yachad - Ohr Somayach
POB 18103 Jerusalem 91180
or 38 E.29th St. NY, NY 10016
or email to shapiro@ohr.israel.net
or estern@aol.com

KFFP IN TOUCH CONTINUED

send us a fax or an E-mail and let us hear what's happening with you. If you know of any other alumni who are not receiving mail from us, please let us know their address.

#### Contact:

#### **Ohr Somayach International**

38 East 29th Street New York, NY 10006

Fax: (212) 213-8717 E-mail: estern@aol.com

or

## Rabbi Moshe Pindrus Ohr Somayach Institutions

P.O.B. 18103 Jerusalem 91180, Israel

Fax: 011-972-2-581-2890 E-mail: rabbis@ohr.israel.net

The Electronic Alumni Newsletter of Ohr Somayach



PUBLISHED BY OHR SOMAYACH INSTITUTIONS Tanenbaum College POB 18103. Jerusalem 91180 Israel Tel:02-581-0315 \* Fax: 02-581-2890

> General Editor: **Rabbi Moshe Newman** Associate Editor: **Raphael S. Leban** Web Design & Production: **Rabbi Robin Lauffer**

Produced by the Office of Communications

Rabbi Eliezer Shapiro, Director

This publication — along with over 1000 megabytes of Torah literature — is available on the World Wide Web at http://www.ohr.org.il. To receive documents like this via E-Mail as soon as they are published, subscribe to the Ohr Somoyoch B'Yachad list: Just send the message "subscribe os-alum Your name)" to listproc@virtual.co.il. To send comments to Ohr Somoyach, address your E-mail to info@ohr.org.il

The Return of Rabbi Geffen...continued

This was a rerun of earlier surprises. On a previous trip he attended a Sholom Zochor on a Friday night together with his host and noticed that the baal simcha kept staring at him. It turned out that he too was a JLE product with fond memories of his mentor. This time around a young man came over to him in a local shul and introduced himself as a former student at the Weizmann Institute in Rechovot who spent a Friday night meal at the home of Rabbi Geffen, who subsequently introduced him to the late Rav Simcha Wasserman, zatzal. As a result of that Shabbos he ended up learning for a while at Ohr Somayach and even when he returned to complete his university studies in the States, he retained what he had learned. Today he is a successful computer programmer with a beautiful family of his own.

Such encounters took place everywhere Rabbi Geffen went, from a Shabbos in Teaneck, New Jersey, where he met JLE and Ohr Somayach graduates, to the New York area where, in between meetings with JLE Director **Rabbi Zalman Corlin** in the office in Manhattan, he came into contact with scores of alumni.

But the biggest event for many of the JLE veterans was the Shabbaton reunion in Passaic, New Jersey. The host and organizer was **Rabbi Menachem Zupnik**, rav of a major local shul, and head of the follow-up efforts on JLE participants. On Friday night the close to twenty people participating heard the renowned Rosh Hayeshiva of the Passaic Yeshiva, **Harav Meir Stern**, address them and set the tone for an unforgettable Shabbos experience with Rabbis Zupnik and Geffen.

Wherever he went Rabbi Geffen communicated to our alumni the need for establishing an alumni chapter in each community which would assume responsibility for following up on returning JLE participants and in bringing the JLE programs to the attention of more and more young Jews whose lives can be changed through such programs.

We are confident that his appeal will strike a responsive chord in the hearts of all former talmidim who would like to see others receive from Ohr Somayach the same opportunity that they were privileged to receive not so long ago.

## Mazel Tov to...

RABBI & MRS. REUVEN GEFFEN
ON THE BIRTH OF A BOY

RABBI & MRS. CHAIM SALENGER
ON THE BIRTH OF A BOY

RABBI & MRS. DOVID SILBERMAN ON THE BAR MITZVAH OF THEIR SON

RABBI & MRS. REUVEN ABEDON
ON THEIR MARRIAGE

MR. & MRS. JACOB GERLITZ
ON THEIR MARRIAGE

MR. & MRS. MEIR KENT ON THE BIRTH OF A BOY

DR. RICHARD WARSHALL ON HIS GRADUATION FROM MEDICAL SCHOOL

MR. & MRS. DAVID GINSBERG ON THEIR MARRIAGE

MR. & MRS. YAAKOV SERLE ON THE BAS MITZVAH OF THEIR DAUGHTER

### A New Service!

www.ohr.org.il/web/alumni

Ohr Somayach Alumni Directory On Line

If you have an email address send us your information to sign up for this service. Send your name & spouse's name, address, phone, fax, email & URL, years at OS and any additional comments to: levs@virtual.co.il